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May - June 2021
Total recorded visits:  75
Total volunteer hours:  6

The Community Learning Center (CLC) remained closed through the month of May as well as offering classes and activities virtually along with interactive videos, resources, and information through our Facebook page. In June, the CLC was able to begin offering some activities at the CLC. These included crafts on Wednesdays, Bingo on Fridays, and open times for people to come in and use the Center’s resources. Each class was limited to 10 participants (staff included) with required registration. Open times had to be scheduled as an appointment to ensure the building was not overcrowded and space was available. In addition, Friday Bingo in June was also offered via Zoom link and averaged 4 online participants each week.
Melissa continued to teach The Mandt System certification classes both months. Two area providers had 10 staff complete their certification process. Beginning in July, the training schedule will return to a more regular schedule with new certifications being taught every other month and recertification each month. Each class will require a minimum of four students to be held with notification of any cancelations going out to providers the Friday before the scheduled class. This will allow for fuller classes with more active participants to increase discussion and learning.
On May 19th and June 16th, Melissa participated in the monthly Area Scene call with KIRX. During each call she spoke about the ongoing activities and changes at the CLC, as well as, the Youth Employment Program Enrichment Camps and SB40’s hiring of Crystal Aminirad as the new Executive Director.
In May and June, Melissa has attended two webinars including Everyone’s Welcome – Looking at Lived Experiences of Disability through the Lens of DEI and Missouri First Responder Advocacy Training. Everyone’s Welcome provided information on ensuring that all people with disabilities are treated with dignity, equality, and integrity in all community settings. The Missouri First Responder Advocacy Training offered information to share with area first responders regarding free trainings through Niagara University. This opportunity is sponsored by a grant from the Missouri Developmental Disability Council (MODDC) to ensure that first responders at all levels are prepared to support people with disabilities during an emergency. 
Melissa has worked on finishing Board Archives on the website through 2017 and creating a “Meet Our Staff” landing page with direct links to email and phone for each staff as appropriate. She is currently collecting short staff profiles to include with each staff’s information. 
Finally, the Youth Employment Program Enrichment Camps will begin on June 28th. There are four scheduled camps, each centering on a specific area or skill related to employment. The camps currently have five students enrolled with space for 10. Enrollment will continue for each camp with a cutoff date of one week prior to the beginning of the class. 
